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MEMORANDUM FOR: Leo Higgenbotham, Assistant Jirector
Division of Fuel Facility and Materials Safety

Inspection
FROM: Ross A. Scarano, Chief
Uranium Recovery Licensing 8ranch
SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR DAM CONSTRUCTION INSPECTIONS FOR THE

UNITED NUCLEAR CORPORATION'S MORTON RANCH AMND
THE PLATEAU RESOURCES LIMITED'S SHOOTERIMNG CANYON
URANIUM MILLS (DOCKET NOS. 40-8602 and 40-8698)

The purpose of this memorandum is to request that I&E conduct inspections
within the next three weeks, of foundation excavations for the tailings
pond embankment and evaporation pond at the Mortun Ranch Mill and the

tai ings pond embankment at the Shootering Canyon Mill. Also, at dates
not yet determined, two additional inspections will be required of
embankment fill placements at the 10 and 70 percent completion stages

for Morton Ranch and at the 10 and 75 percent ccmpletion stages for
Shootering Canyon. A notification period of six weeks will be required
of the Ticensees with the intention of providing an adequate time period
to arrange for these inspections.

The construction of the Morton Ranch tailings pond embankment ard evaporation
pond was authorized by Sourcy Material License No. SUA-1356, dated

May 10, 1979. The construction of the Shootering Canyon tailings pond
embankment was authorized by Amendment iNo. 1 to Source Material License

No. SUA-1371, dated September 28, 1979. Copies of these documents are
attached.

A review of the documents which were referenced in the Morton Ranch
license produced the attached 1ist of specific items which we feel you
should examine during your inspection. A list of specific items for the
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Shootering Canyon tailings pond will be sent within the next week. Two
copies of the documents referenced in the licenses discussed above were
sent to I&E upon receipt from the licensee. Should you have any questions
concerning this request, or if we can be of any assistance in this
matter, please contact Mr. John J. Linehan of my staff at X74103.

Ross A. Scarano, Chief
Uranium Recovery Licensing Branch
Division of Waste Management

Enclosures:

1. Source Material License No. SUA-1356

2. Amendment No. 1 to Source Material License No. SUA-1356
dated 9/28/79

3. Summary-Morton Ranch Evaporation Pond and Embankment
Specifications
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